BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

Via Zoom Teleconference
Water’s Edge (WE) Condominium
Thursday, August 20, 2020
Board Members (In Attendance)
Trish Houston

President
Candice Grams
Vice President
Pam McIntosh

Treasurer
Tony Stewart

Secretary
Matt Salzer

Member at Large

Board Members (Absent)

None
Management (In Attendance)

Kelly Lang

Property Manager, KPA Management
Rachel Blackwell
Recording Secretary 
Meeting Called to Order

Ms. Houston, President, called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.
Unit Owners Forum
A resident inquired as to why there are pool expenses showing on the financial statements when the pool is closed. Management reminded the resident that even though the pool is closed the water still has to be maintained.
A resident inquired as to whether notices can be emailed in addition to placing hard copies on the mailboxes. KPA does have that capability through SenEarthCo and will look into this for future notices.
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Houston, seconded by Ms. Grams to approve the June 18, 2020 Board meeting minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Deck Project

Management reported that the initial deck punch list items have been completed. The wood purchased for deck replacement at 3376 will be used at 3389 so materials will not be wasted. CRG will submit a change order to update the change of address and has already filed for a permit with Fairfax County.
Pool
Premier Pools has provided a winterization proposal and recommended maintenance items for next year. Management recommends not signing this proposal and putting both the maintenance items and the winterization out to bid as the pool contract is up at the end of this season.
Grounds Maintenance

The grass outside of building six needs to be removed as it is a coarse grass that will take over the area. Management has requested a proposal from CLS for the removal of this grass. Ms. Houston has walked the property with a tree contractor and a proposal was presented to the Board for review. After discussion, Ms. Houston will get an updated proposal to include additional areas of tree pruning and send to the Board once received.
Draft Budget
Management will begin work on the very preliminary draft budget next month, the numbers will be more concise in October.
Deck Maintenance
Management provided the draft letter for deck maintenance to the Board for review. Residents will need to seal decks by mid-November with a clear seal. The Board and Management will finalize the letter and distribute to all residents in the next week.
Next Board Meeting
The next Board meeting is scheduled for September 17, 2020. 
Executive Session

The Board entered into Executive Session at 7:59 pm to discuss delinquencies and homeowner correspondence. Executive Session concluded at 8:25pm. 

Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 8:27p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rachel Blackwell

Recording Secretary
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On March 12, 2020 Governor Northam declared a State of Emergency due to COVID-19. Due to this declaration, this meeting was held via electronic means, Zoom Teleconference.


